Charles and Nancy Parrish 52 Mill House Way Vineyard Haven, MA 02568 508-693-4369



July 17, 2019

Martha's Vineyard Commission P.O. Box 1447 Oak Bluffs, Massachusetts 02557

Subj: Revers Property

Dear Chair James Vercruysse and Commissioners,

As an immediate neighbor of the 29 Mill House Way, Vineyard Haven (Revers) property we are disheartened by the destruction of this historic house, and believe that serious mitigation measures are required. We fully support your complete review of this project.

In addition, limits on hours of construction are frequently issued in Tisbury in connection with the issuance of special permits. We missed the ZBA meeting due to the notice being sent to our address in California. By the time it arrived at our Martha's Vineyard residence the hearing had taken place. Therefore, we were unable to attend to request these restrictions be imposed here. We were subject to these limitations as were our neighbors on the other side of our property.

This project looms over our property and the proposed pool deck is only 75 feet from our property line, and is about 15 feet higher than our home.

During your deliberations of this project we request that the pool's location be reviewed to consider relocation so that it is further away from our property line—or referred back to the ZBA for a new hearing, so that it can consider hours of construction, imposition of a requirement for sound proof fencing (as was required on the property on the other side of us to good effect) and reconsider the pool location.

Respectfully yours,

Charles Parrish

Nancy Parrish

Mary Painsh

cc: Adam Turner, Executive Director

Tisbury ZBA